
 

  

Diary Dates 

Monday 24th January: Happy Bags 
collection 
 
Wednesday 26th January: Year 6 
Height and Weight screening 
 
Wednesday 2nd February: Danes and 
Puddlebridge trip to Natural History 
Museum 
 
Monday 7th-Friday 11th February: 
Children’s Mental Health Week  
 
Thursday 3rd March: World Book Day 
 
Monday 21st March and Thursday 
24th March: Parents’ Evening (face-
to-face or online TBC) 
 
Friday 25th March: Mothering Day 
service (church or online TBC) 
 
Monday 28th March: Reward Day 
 
Tuesday 29th March: Easter 
Breakfast 
 
Friday 1st April: Easter Service (TBC) 
followed by egg rolling and egg 
decoration. 
 
Friday 1st April: School finishes at 
1pm 
 
Wednesday 20th April: Children 
return to school. 

 

 

It was wonderful to welcome the children back to school 

after the Christmas break. As you are already aware, we 

have since then found ourselves with Covid outbreaks in 

several classes. Thank you for being vigilant in carrying out 

regular LFT tests and keeping your children off school 

should they feel unwell. Teachers have been working hard 

to ensure that those who are well enough to continue their 

learning at home are accessing the same learning as they 

would be in school. We can be contacted seven days a 

week via email (closed@astonmarys.herts.sch.uk) and 

teachers are monitoring Seesaw and Tapestry regularly in 

order to answer any queries, provide feedback and  keep in 

touch with those not able to be in school.  

Our value this half term is ‘Compassion’; we have been 

very impressed already by the children’s understanding of 

what this means and how we should show compassion in 

our daily lives. Please see some suggested activities that 

you might like to complete at home – these can be found 

after the class pages as well as on the Christian Values 

Education page of our website:  

https://www.astonmarys.herts.sch.uk/christian-values-

education/ 

We are delighted that swimming lessons have now been 

able to resume for children in Years Four, Five and Six; their 

attitude and behaviour has been excellent during their first 

two lessons. We will look forward to seeing the progress 

that they make over the year. 

We wish everyone a relaxing and enjoyable weekend. 
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ACADEMIC YEAR 2021/2022 

SPRING TERM 
Thursday 6th January 2022 to Friday 1st April 2022 
HALF TERM Break - Monday 14th February 2022 to Friday 18th 
February 2022 
SUMMER TERM 
Wednesday 20th April 2022 to Wednesday 20th July 2022 
Bank Holiday (School Closed) - Monday 2nd May 2022 
HALF TERM Break - Monday 30th May 2022 to Friday 3rd June 2022 

Jubilee Day (School Closed) – Monday 20th June 2022)  

 

 

Shining Stars were 

awarded to: 

Austin 

 

Merits were awarded to: 

Archie, Blake, Benji, Anouska, 

Jack C, Orlagh, Bertie, Pixie, 

Francesca and Vaaris 

 

A Thought from Reverend Jenny 

Archbishop Justin Welby’s words for Prince George at his christening are for everyone who is baptised: 

 
‘For you Jesus Christ came into the world. 

For you he lived and showed God’s love. 

For you he suffered the darkness of Calvary... 

For you he triumphed over death and rose to new life. 

For you he reigns at God’s right hand. 

All this he did for you, 

though you do not know it yet.’ 

 

'For God so loved the world that he gave his one and only Son, that whoever believes in 

him shall not perish but have eternal life'. (John 3:16) 

 

‘Stand up for fairness, truth and kindness. 

God’s love is for you and for everyone. 

Share with other people the good news of his love.’  

(Baptism service 2015) 

 

School Meals 

To order school meals, please 

log onto your School Gateway 

account via the website or the 

app. 

 DINNER MONEY FEES £2.80 

per meal 

 
 

 

 

http://clipart-library.com/clipart/269836.htm


Notices 

 

 

  Welcome to Aston St. Mary’s 

We would like to welcome Miss Jayamohan and Miss Warrington to our staff team.  

 

 

Hello, my name is Gatha Jayamohan and I am 

joining Aston as a teaching assistant this year. I 

graduated from the University of Essex in the 

summer with a degree in Languages and 

Linguistics, where I became interested in Speech 

and Language Therapy. During my year abroad in 

Spain, I worked as an English Language Assistant 

which was when I realised how much I love 

teaching and working with children. I am so 

excited to get to know everyone over the year! 
 

 

Hello, my name is Miss Warrington. I have been 

lucky enough to join Peartree class at Aston St 

Mary’s School for eight weeks whilst I complete 

my teacher training. I am really enjoying my time 

so far; the children have been very welcoming! I 

studied English Literature and Film at the 

University of Hertfordshire and I particularly enjoy 

reading in school – it is lovely to see the children’s 

faces light up as they become immersed in a new 

world! I know my time at Aston St Mary’s will go 

very quickly, so I am keen to enjoy every moment 

and want to say thank you for having me.  

 

Happy Bags Collection 

 

Just a reminder that the next Happy Bag collection on Monday 24th January. 

Please leave your bags of clothing under the bike shelter by 9am the morning of Monday 
24th January. Please make sure the clothing is secure in plastic bags as Happy bags will 

not take any wet clothes. 

 



Notices 
 

  Covid Outbreak 

Unfortunately, we continue to be in an ‘outbreak situation’ in school. 

Please support the school to stay open by not sending in your child if they have any symptoms or test positive on a 
lateral flow test. If your child tests positive, you are NOT allowed to take them out of the house, even to bring 
their siblings to school. We will provide remote learning for any siblings of a positive case who are unable to get to 
school due to the parent or sibling testing positive. 

If anyone in your household tests positive, you need to all carry out lateral flow tests daily. Adults who receive 
negative tests are allowed out if they are fully vaccinated. 

If your child is unwell with Covid, there is no expectation that they will complete home learning. Their teacher will 
put a message on Seesaw or Tapestry. Once they have responded to say they are well enough to do their home 
learning, work will be uploaded for them to complete. Please note that teachers are busy teaching in school all day so it 
may be the following day before work is set. Children should continue to read and practise their spellings each day, 
practise on Times Tables Rock Stars (Years 2-6) and can also access learning on websites such as BBC Bitesize. There is 
no expectation for children to be working at home if they are unwell. 

The latest guidance indicates you do not need to go for a PCR test, unless you have symptoms, but are getting a 
negative lateral flow test. 

With this new variant, we have been advised by PHE that if you test positive after the 10-day period, regular 
lateral flow tests should begin again. This includes people identified as close contacts and staff working with 
children etc. The ninety days of not testing no longer applies. 

Please see details received from the DfE regarding the changes to the isolation period from Monday 17th January 2022. 

Changes to the self-isolation period for those who test positive for COVID-19 

From Monday 17 January, people who are self-isolating with COVID-19 will have the option to reduce their isolation 
period after 5 full days if they test negative with a lateral flow device (LFD) test on both day 5 and day 6 and they do not 
have a temperature. For example, if they test negative on the morning of day 5 and the morning of day 6, they can 
return to their education or childcare setting immediately on day 6. The first test must be taken no earlier than day 5 of 
the self-isolation period, and the second must be taken the following day. All test results should be reported to NHS Test 
and Trace. 

If the result of either of their tests is positive, they should continue to self-isolate until they get negative results from 
two LFD tests on consecutive days or until they have completed 10 full days of self-isolation, whichever is earliest. 
Anyone who is unable to take LFD tests or anyone who continues to have a temperature will need to complete the full 
10-day period of self-isolation. 

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

  

https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result
https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result


Class News 
 

  Shackadell Class 

In Shackadell class, we have had a ‘super’ start to the year as we begin learning all about 
superheroes. We have already enjoyed ‘There’s a Superhero in your Book’ by Tom Fletcher and 
‘Supertato’ by Sue Hendra. We created our own superhero characters which we named using 
alliteration. We had Jelly Jayne, Lightning Leo and Three-Dimensional Theo just to name a few! 
We spent time creating our own masks and some costumes for some mini versions of ourselves. 

We also thought about what kind of superpowers we would like to have which included 
invisibility, flying and super kindness. 

 
When learning about ‘Supertato’ we created a story map. We are able to use this to retell the 
story. Some of us even had a go at making our own story maps. We hope you enjoy our super 
pictures! 

 



Class News 
  

Peartree Class 

Hello everyone, 
I can’t believe we are already at the end of week three. 
We have been really enjoying our learning and here are some of the things that we have been up to. 

 

 

 

We had a very calm, 

relaxing yoga session one 

day where we all nearly fell 

asleep! 

 

In our science topic of ‘Everyday Materials’ 
we have started sorting them based on what 
they are made from or the properties they 
have.  
 

In maths, we have been using 
everyday objects to ‘find the 
difference’ between two amounts 
and using Cuisenaire Rods to help 
us with halving and doubling. 
 

In English, we have been looking at the book ‘Dinosaurs and all that 

Rubbish’ by Michael Foreman. 

We have made predictions, role-played characters, used noun phrases 

to describe a setting, used imperative verbs for instructions, looked at 

similes, apostrophes for possession, sequencing and present and past 

tense. PHEW! 

Hopefully, we will continue to enjoy outdoor learning - particularly as 

the weather begins to change. 

Mrs Baker, Mrs Evans, Mrs Crowley and Miss Warrington. 

 

 

 



Class News 
 

  Orchard Class 

Happy New Year and welcome back for the start of spring term. 
The children have got stuck in straight away to all our new units and are particularly enjoying our 
new Geography topic “An Island Home”. Last week, we discovered how islands are made and 
were particularly fascinated to learn how many islands were once part of a bigger mass of land 
called a continent. We demonstrated our understanding of this process using playdough to show 
the islands breaking off. 
In English, we have been reading stories by the same author, Mariri Hedderwick, who wrote the 
Katie Morag series set on the fictional Isle of Struay. We have loved exploring the map to find out 
more about the island and wrote our own visitors guides which we also presented to the class. 
This week we are connecting with characters feelings in the story of Tiresome Ted. 

Our learning sequence for maths has focused around reading different scales and units of 
measure. We practiced our estimating skills when thinking about capacity by estimating how 
many cups of water different containers could hold. The fun part was testing out our estimates to 
see how accurate we had been. Later in the sequence, we thought about more standard units of 
measure. We had to apply our understanding of counting in 2s, 5s and 10s to estimate volume, 
mass and temperature. 

 

Please check your child’s book bags for the class termly newsletter I sent out last week. This also 
contains this half term’s home learning grids for our science and geography units. 

 



Class News 
 

 

  

Haffydown Class 

Haffydown have made a wonderful start to the New Year!  

In English, we have been learning about persuasive writing. We read ‘The day I swapped my dad for two 

goldfish’ and used persuasive techniques to come up with what we would swap for something we really 

wanted. It was funny to see how many children suggested swapping their siblings! Year Three were also 

given the chance to persuade me to give them five minutes of extra playtime if they could use the 

techniques we had learnt… they achieved it!  

We started this year looking at worded problems. I was very impressed with all the addition and mental 

strategies Year Three remembered from last term! Haffydown had the chance to make up their own 

questions using our key vocabulary. We had some super worded problems!   

In Geography, our topic is ‘Where to Settle’. We discovered what would be essential, desired and not 

needed in a settlement. We then learnt about different types of settlements: hamlets, villages, towns and 

cities. Year Three showed me their amazing map skills by finding settlements near us and deciding which 

type they were based on the features found.  

 

     



Class News 
  

Puddlebridge Class 

 

 

We have started a new 

Geography topic this term 

called ‘Extreme Earth’ which 

focuses on natural disasters. 

We have kicked off the topic 

by finding out about the earth 

beneath our feet and how it is 

structured. We used plasticine 

to create our own models to 

show the inner core, outer 

core, mantle, and crust. 

In English, we have thoroughly enjoyed reading The Last Bear by 

Hannah Gold. It tells the story of a girl named April who 

develops an unlikely bond with a polar bear. We have used the 

text to explore a range of grammar including modal verbs and 

passive voice. We have been able to make links between 

Hannah Gold’s story and our work in PSHE where we have 

considered what it means to be a responsible global citizen and 

small changes we can make to reduce the effects of global 

warming. We are looking forward to writing news reports based 

on April’s adventures next week. 

In Science, Year 4 have been learning about the human digestive system. This week, we 

used bananas, biscuits, water, and orange juice to model what happens to our food. First, 

we broke down the food using orange juice to represent stomach acid. Then, we poured the 

mixture into a pair of tights which acted like the small intestine and extracted the nutrients 

from the food. We absorbed any extra water using a tea towel (just like the large intestine). 

Finally, we cut a hole in the tights and observed the waste being excreted.  

 

 

 



Class News 
 Danes Class 

Danes have made a fantastic start to the new term. We have a busy term ahead with lots of 
exciting learning opportunities. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

In English, we have become experts in the life of palaeontologist 
Mary Anning by reading ‘Stone Girl Bone Girl’ and ‘The Fossil 
Girl’. We have focussed on many aspects of grammar including 
the construction multi-clause sentences, the use of semi-colons 
and passive verbs. Earlier this week, we applied our skills in our 
writing when we wrote Mary Anning’s biography. 

 

 

 

In geography this term, we are learning about geological 
forces from deep within the Earth. We will find out about 
volcanoes, earthquakes and other natural disasters. As part of 
our learning, we have explored the structure of the Earth and 
how the movement of plates can cause natural disasters. We 
used plasticine to make models of the Earth showing the 
inner core, outer core, mantle and crust. 
 

 

We began the term by focussing 

on division in maths; we 

developed our skills with both 

short and long division as well 

as looking at how remainders 

can be expressed as decimals or 

fractions. 

 

Years Five and Six are learning 

about Evolution and Inheritance in 

science this term. We began our 

learning by exploring fossils. We 

have found out about: how they 

are formed; the evidence that 

they provide and the reasons why 

there may be gaps in the fossil 

record. We also set up a fossil 

analogy using layers of bread to 

represent the layers of sediment 

and jelly dinosaur sweets to 

represent the animals. We left 

them for a week before separating 

the layers – a mould of the sweet 

had been created in the bread.  
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